
June 17, 2022

Wicoff Elementary School Weekly Newsletter

The last day of school is Tuesday, June 21, 2022. June 21 is also a
half-day. Monday, June 20, 2022, is the last day of school for the

Maurice Hawk half-day preschool program. This newsletter will be
the last newsletter of the 2021-22 school year.

PTA

Hello Wicoff families,

As we close out the school year, the PTA wants to wish all the students, parents and the
school staff and teachers a wonderful summer. We hope you all had as much fun with
all the events we hosted as we did hosting them. We look forward to the new board
continuing our Wicoff traditions. Wishing them all the success and a great year. We all
look forward to the continued support from Wicoff parents/guardians to help the PTA
run events next year. Please join the PTA.

● PTA Board for 2022-23: Board Elections were held at the last PTA General
Meeting and we are pleased to announce the new Board:

○ Tej Pratap Singh - President
○ Loi Moliga - Vice President
○ Shreya DasGupta - Vice President
○ Priyanka Sharma - Vice President
○ Ajanta Shah - Vice President
○ Dipanwita Saha – Treasurer
○ Anushka Srivastava - Secretary

● 3rd Grade Carnival: PTA hosted the 3rd grade carnival for our 3rd grade
students last Friday. A lot of effort went into it and the students had a blast.
From slides, water play, water balloons, tug of war to having barbecue for lunch,
the kids thoroughly enjoyed their day. It was a great way to send them off to
Millstone River. Thank you to Tej Pratap Singh and Padma Venkat for taking the
lead in organizing the event. Thank you to all the parent volunteers and Wicoff
teachers and staff for your help and support without which this would not have
been possible.

● 3rd Grade Yearbooks: The yearbooks were distributed this week to all our 3rd
grade students. The yearbooks came out great and the kids would cherish them
for the rest of their lives. The were busy collecting autographs and customizing
the books this week. Thank you to all the 3rd grade teachers for the help in



putting the yearbook together. These yearbooks are free of cost to the 3rd grade
students and sponsored by the PTA.

● Write a Check Campaign: PTA is always in need of funds to support activities
for our kids. Memberships cover some of the costs, but still fall way short of the
funds required to cover the costs for the year. With a busy activities season
underway and with upcoming activities like field day, 3rd grade carnival, year
end picnic and 3rd grade yearbooks, we seek your help in raising money for the
PTA. No amount is too small. The PTA is a 501(c)(3) organization and all
donations are tax deductible. We respect your privacy if you want to keep the
donation anonymous. PTA appreciates your generosity and support towards our
kids. You can make a donation two ways:

○ Write a check to “Wicoff PTA” and send it with your child to school.
○ Make an online donation through https://wicoff.memberhub.com/store.

● Spirit Wear: If you missed ordering and need to order, please let us know. We
have limited quantities left.

● Join the PTA: Membership gives you the right to vote at events and your
children the opportunity to participate in Reflections. Join PTA using this link:
https://wicoff.new.memberhub.store/store

Ways to support the PTA:

● Amazon Smile: https://smile.amazon.com/ Add Jvb Wicoff Elem School as a
charity you support OR on your amazon app, go to settings -> Amazon Smile to
add Wicoff school.

● Support by Donating: Click here to donate.
● Box Tops: Download the Box Tops App on your phone, add Wicoff school and

scan your receipts.

If you have any questions, concerns and/or ideas, please contact us at
wicoff.ptainfo@gmail.com.

Useful PTA Links: Website | Facebook | Instagram | Wicoff’s Twitter

SEPTSA

● SEPTSA Membership - Our PTSA exists to support students and families of
students with IEPs and 504 plans. Please join SEPTSA to be added to our mailing
list and be sure to hear about upcoming events and speakers! Membership is
available to all parents and families, older students (6th grade and above), and
faculty and staff who support students with special needs. Please note that
registration with your child(ren) school PTA/PTSA or having your child classified
or “registered” with Special Services does not qualify as membership with

https://wicoff.memberhub.com/store
https://wicoff.new.memberhub.store/store
https://wicoff.new.memberhub.store/store
https://smile.amazon.com/
https://wicoff.new.memberhub.store/store
http://www.wicoffpta.org
https://www.facebook.com/wicoffpta
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/XfGREH6IIHjfYSZ37_Lv-w~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhRjA3P0QlaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaW5zdGFncmFtLmNvbS93aWNvZmYucHRhL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEe3_GRfFm_t_lIWaGFyc2hhZGthbWF0QGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/h180JckqNeMJube7-ivtdg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhRjA3P0QcaHR0cHM6Ly90d2l0dGVyLmNvbS9XaWNvZmZqRlcHc2Nob29sbUIKAEe3_GRfFm_t_lIWaGFyc2hhZGthbWF0QGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~


SEPTSA. There are many volunteers available for our members ranging from just
one (1) hour total to one (1) hour per month commitments. Please click here for
more information about SEPTSA.

● WhatsApp for Special Ed Families – Join us on WhatsApp to connect with
other WW-P families of special education students. Connect with WWP special ed
parents

Links: SEPTSA Facebook Page | SEPTSA Website | Membership Form

SCHOOL

● Parent and Student Summer Visitations/Orientations at Wicoff School:
Building staff members and administrators are planning summer
visitations/orientations for both parents and students Aug. 24 and Aug. 25. The
first time slots of each day (9 -10:30 a.m.) are reserved for incoming
Kindergarten students and parents. Parents of students in Grades 1-3 will have
the opportunity to sign-up for other time slots (11 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. or 1:30 - 3
p.m.) on Aug. 24 and 25. More information will be forthcoming. Building tours,
activities and presentations are being planned for these days. Please mark your
calendars.

● Plainsboro Library Summer Learning Challenge: Please review the
information below about an exciting Summer Learning Challenge at the
Plainsboro Library. A representative from the Plainsboro Library came to the
school and spoke about this opportunity after our Flag Day Assembly. ​Please click
on the links below to view the video and the flyer:

○ 2022 Summer Learning Challenge Promo

○ Summer Learning General Flyer 2022

● Need Books?: Wondering what to read when your child can’t get to the library?
We’ve got you covered! Our school provides multiple ebook (online) collections
for our students, teachers, and families. This past week, media classes were
introduced to our newest ebook resource, Capstone Interactive ebook library.
This collection of over 3,500 ebooks allows readers to search and filter books by
topic, grade level, and reading level so that our readers can all find something
interesting to read! Students have the option to have Capstone read the books to
them or to turn off the audio to read on their own. Wicoff students can find
directions in your child’s Media Google Classroom for logging onto Capstone
Interactive (logon is through PebbleGo in ClassLink) and have practiced in Media
class. Check out the other ebook resources that we provide through ClassLink as
well – Destiny Discover, MackinVia, Tumblebooks, and RazKids!

https://www.wwp-septsa.org/
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Ujd8e-FxeFRKqlnoe0Rra0zwIp-K01c8/view?usp=sharing


● Construction Safety: Please be aware that construction has begun in the rear
of the Wicoff School building. Construction vehicles will be entering and exiting
the school driveway located off of Plainsboro Road. Please drive carefully!!

DISTRICT

Links: WW-P Website | Academic Calendars | Events Calendar

Reminders

● The last day of school is Tuesday, June 21, 2022. June 21 is also a half-day.
For dismissal times, please click here. No food service will be provided.

○ Monday, June 20, 2022, is the last day of school for Maurice Hawk
half-day preschool program.

● Report Cards: Marking period 4 report cards for students in grades 6-12 and
third trimester report cards for students in grades K-5 will be posted to the
Genesis Parent Portal Thursday, June 23, at 3 p.m. If you do not have a
Genesis account or cannot remember your password, please email
wwpsis@wwprsd.org.

● 2022-23 School Year: To view the 2022-23 school year calendar, please click
here.

● Staff Email Addresses: Please note that effective Feb. 8, 2022, all staff email
addresses have been updated to @wwprsd.org. Staff email addresses use the
following pattern firstname.lastname@wwprsd.org (e.g., Jim Smith is
jim.smith@wwprsd.org).

● Contact Information: Is your contact information up-to-date in Genesis? If
your email or phone numbers have changed, please make sure to update your
information in Genesis. If you would like to opt-in to receive SMS text messages
from the District, please text “Yes” to “67587” from a cellphone that is listed in
your contact information in Genesis. Text messaging rates may apply. For
additional details, please click here.

● WW-P Mobile Application: The WW-P app is now available for download on
both the Apple and Google Play app store. Designed for the school community, it
features convenient links and information all in one place. Download the app
using the hyperlinks above or by searching “WW-P Schools” in the Google Play
Store or App Store on Apple.

● Masks: WW-P schools and district offices are masking optional but masking is
strongly recommended. The District reserves the right to update/revoke masking
protocols due to events such as outbreaks in classroom/ school/ building,
growing cases in our community, etc. It should be noted, masks must be worn
by all passengers on buses, regardless of vaccination status or CALI level.

http://www.ww-p.org/
http://www.ww-p.org/c_a_l_e_n_d_a_r_s/academic_calendars
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/cms/one.aspx?portalId=3592907&pageId=3593003
https://www.ww-p.org/parents___students/school_hours/early_dismissal___scheduled_
https://parents.ww-p.org/genesis/parents?gohome=true
https://parents.ww-p.org/genesis/parents?gohome=true
https://www.ww-p.org/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=70343498
https://www.ww-p.org/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=70343498
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=70098997
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/ww-p-schools/id1600314620
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.relianceco.cma.WestWindsorPlainsboroRSD


● Health Screening: For the 2021-22 school year, parents/guardians should ONLY
complete a Health Screening Form in the Genesis Parent Portal for their
child(ren) if one or more of the exclusion issues listed on the School Exclusion
Chart apply to their child(ren). Upon completion of a health screening form in
Genesis, parents/guardians should keep their child(ren) home and contact their
school nurse for instructions.

● Substitutes: Are you interested in being a substitute at WW-P? Please click here
for more information and click here to apply.

● Around the District News:
○ HSS PTSA fundraisers available districtwide:

■ It’s the Happy Birthday Lawn Sign! Celebrate your birthday to
help us celebrate the HSS graduating seniors. For more information
and to reserve your date, please click here.

Health and Safety

● A Health and Safety Update from Dr. Aderhold will be sent Friday, June 17,
2022.

○ This will be the final Health and Safety Update for the 2021-22 school
year.

● Click here to review the District’s School Exclusion Chart.
● WW-P, in conjunction with the West Windsor Health Department, will hold a

COVID-19 vaccine and booster clinic Wednesday, June 29, from 4-6 p.m. at
the Board of Education district offices. Please click here for more information and
to register. Adult and pediatric doses and boosters #1 and #2 will be available at
the clinic.

● Free, optional, weekly COVID testing at High School North: The next
testing date is Saturday, June 18, from 9 a.m. -12 p.m. for WW-P students and
vaccinated staff. The free, COVID-19 testing program is completely voluntary
and held onsite at High School North (90 Grovers Mill Rd., Plainsboro) Saturdays
from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. For more information and how to register, please click
here.

○ Please note that the last Saturday COVID testing date for the school year
is Saturday, June 18. Saturday COVID testing at HSN will NOT be offered
during the summer.

● For the safety of our school community, it is important that if your child is
isolating or quarantining due to a COVID positive diagnosis or a COVID close
contact, and was told they may not attend school, this quarantine/isolation
would include any end-of-year activities including (but not limited to) Eighth
Grade Salutes, graduation exercises, etc. Students may not attend school or
end-of-year events until their quarantine/isolation period has officially ended.​​​

Counseling
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https://www.ww-p.org/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=70652572
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https://docs.google.com/document/d/1x59OG2NroxRIwrfSR-gBuOz3dHn_zaDWkbHH3cvqbPQ/edit


● To view past Parent University presentations, please click here.

Community Education

● Summer Programs: In-person summer programs beginning June 27! Weekly
half-day or full-day programs along with extended care are being offered at
Grover Middle School!

○ Register for one week or all seven! Spaces are limited in each program, so
do not delay in registering.

○ Full-online classes are also available for those wishing to not come
together in-person. Full-day supervision cannot be provided for those
enrolled in an online class.

○ Browse through the summer brochure here!
○ Register in Community Pass under 2022 Summer (In-person) OR 2022

Summer (Online).
● Summer Online Hindi Programs Now Available!: Students can immerse

themselves in the Hindi language and culture by participating in a fully-online
summer class, taught by certified Hindi instructors!

○ Beginner and intermediate classes available.
○ Check out the program flier here!
○ Register in Community Pass under 2022 Summer Hindi (Online).

​​​​​Food Services

● Check out the Sodexo menus and newsletter by clicking here.
● PaySchools Central is the new food service online system, click here for

directions for creating an account.
● Interested in a part-time job serving nutritious meals to our students? Please call

Food Services at (609) 716-5000 x5938, or visit www.Sodexo.jobs and search
“Plainsboro”.

● Sodexo at School will host a WWPRSD Food Service job fair June 22 from 1
-3 p.m. at High School North (90 Grovers Mill Rd., Plainsboro). Positions available
include cooks, drivers, kitchen leads, and food service workers. Click here for
more info.

Technology

● Student Chromebook Issues: If a student in grades K-8 has an issue with
their Chromebook, they should report the problem to their homeroom teacher.
All high school students who have an issue with their Chromebook should enter a
tech ticket and drop off their Chromebook at the Media Center. Upon drop off, a
replacement Chromebook will be provided.

● Virtual Students with Chromebook Issues: Students in grades K-8 who are
currently learning virtually due to a required quarantine/isolation and are
experiencing a Chromebook issue, should contact their teacher who will enter a

http://www.ww-p.org/departments/Guidance/parent_university
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14VpFZTOJnibIyQ5hxASE-ZfxqPgKdz4R/view?usp=sharing
https://register.capturepoint.com/reg/login.cfm?cuBLAv7ClZwtomy3Erh3n%2B7YqBRPXoxk9V2eh8RP2faSwM5QkImp%2FfA%3D
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1L_6CQ2ZXXCdWRCRyBe6xf8RG4NL4u_5C/view?usp=sharing
https://register.capturepoint.com/reg/login.cfm?cuBLAv7ClZwtomy3Erh3n%2B7YqBRPXoxk9V2eh8RP2faSwM5QkImp%2FfA%3D
https://wwp.sodexomyway.com/landing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1yYfdj5HkYV2oaEVC1xiqhSJKu65FB9jYtuw5Pj033io/edit
http://www.sodexo.jobs/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aWd-WZUgsYH0jBJXlAuNkV80i00ILmh6/view?usp=sharing


tech ticket on their behalf. The student will then be contacted by a school staff
member to exchange their current device with a new one. High school students
should reach out to their assigned assistant principal to make arrangements.

District Communication

● WW-P uses SchoolMessenger as our district communication tool. It is
important to ensure that your contact information is up-to-date in Genesis.

● The WW-P mobile application is now available for download on both the Apple
and Google Play app store. Designed for the school community, the app features
convenient links and information all in one place (e.g., events calendar, District
notifications, news, and more). Download the app using the hyperlinks above or
by searching “WW-P Schools” in the Google Play Store or App Store on Apple.

Community Events

● The West Windsor Health Department has COVID-19 vaccine clinics scheduled
throughout the month of June. Details and registration information may be found
here. Information regarding second booster eligibility can be found here.

● Mercer County Community College will host the Smithsonian traveling exhibit,
Voices and Votes: Democracy in America, May 18-June 20. Click here for more
information.

● Coming Summer 2022!: The Historical Society of West Windsor will publish a
full-length book on the history of the town. 170-pages that will cover the history
of West Windsor from prehistoric era to present day, full of color illustrations and
more. To be notified when the book is available, please click here.

● Click here for more upcoming virtual events and activities from community
groups and organizations.

WW-P Board of Education

● Check out the upcoming Board of Education Meeting dates. Agenda and
materials for Board Meetings are published after 3:30 p.m. the Friday prior to
the meeting.

● Board of Education meetings are held in the multipurpose room at Central Office,
321 Village Road East, West Windsor, NJ. The meetings are also live streamed via
the District’s YouTube channel.

Follow the district on WW-P’s official social media pages.

Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | LinkedIn | YouTube
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https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCABd7PKAIL6ZRZ3O5AStbyA?view_as=subscriber

